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UPCOMING EVENTS
9/13/2019 Raider Rush Endzone Party for Freshman 2:45-5pm
9/20/2019 Homecoming Hall Decorating After School 2:45-5pm
9/21/2019 Movie Night on the Field - Link Crew 7-10pm

https://www.glenbardsouthhs.org/


9/22/2019 Paint Your Parking Spot 1-3pm
9/23/2019 Games Night 7-9pm
9/26/2019 Homecoming Evening Pep Rally 7-9pm
9/27/2019 Football @ Home vs Larkin HOMECOMING 5-10pm 9/28/2019
Homecoming Dance 7-10pm

NEW RAIDER ADMINISTRATORS

This year there have been some transitions on the administrative team. We are

excited to have Mr. Jaramillo and Ms. Santee here to support our students and staff.

Prior to joining the team at Glenbard
South, Mr. Jaramillo taught Spanish at
Plainfield South High School and West
Leyden High School. He also served as a
Dean of Students at Plainfield South High
School for 4 years. For the past 7 years, he
has worked as the Director of Deans at
Willowbrook High School. Throughout his
career in education, he has taught Driver
Education, been a summer school
coordinator, and sponsored various clubs
and activities.

Ms. Santee comes to Glenbard South w ith 17
years of experience in education. She has been
serving most recently in the Lisle CUSD 202, at
the high school as the Assistant Principal of
Curriculum Instruction since 2016. Prior to that,
Jessica served as the Division Chair of
Research and Social Sciences at York
Community High School w here she also taught
in the Social Studies department, mostly in the
areas of AP Micro and Macroeconomics as w ell
as World Studies. Jessica has spent much of
her career focused on learning and leading in
the areas of engaging instruction, formative
assessment, and grading for understanding.

NEW RAIDER STAFF



We are pleased to introduce new members of the Glenbard South Staff!
From left to right: Louise Loewer (Special Education), Elizabeth Hutchinson

(Choir), Ruben Rodriguez (Social Studies DC), Dr.Caicina Jones (Psychologist),
Jonathan Bergin (PE/HE/DE DC),

Brigid Clarke (Social Studies), Melissa Hyder (Counselor),
Halle Winkler (Social Work Intern), Matt Janecek (Social Studies)

Instructional Insider

Freshman Focus

Freshman Focus has been off to a great start to the year with all students learning the

Glenbard South fight song and learning about all the sports and activities available to them at

school. We hope students are beginning to feel connected to the school and will try a new

sport, club or activity. 

Senior Success 

School counselors dedicated the week of August 26th to meet with seniors during the first

half of each lunch period. Seniors will learn about: 

Resources for Students Interested in Military or Entering the Workforce

College Application Process. Including: Requesting Transcripts, Sending Test

Scores, and Procuring Letters of Recommendation 

Financial Aid Opportunities

Local College Fairs and What They Have to Offer

Creation of a Resume and Senior Profile in Naviance

College Evaluation of Applications, Including Test Scores, Class Rigor, and GPA

Special Sessions Available to Students Interested in Joining the Military or

Entering the Workforce.

*All seniors are required to attend these senior success meetings.

PSAT/NMSQT 

Glenbard South will offer the opportunity for interested Juniors to take the PSAT/NMSQT at

South on Saturday, October 19, 2019. Students should register to take the exam on Total

Registration. Students must register by September 16th. Cost for the exam is $20. There will

be no late registration. Students can learn more about this exam by visiting the College Board

website to decide if you would like to take the PSAT/NMSQT this fall. All juniors will be

taking the official SAT on April 14th, 2020 at Glenbard South. 

https://user.totalregistration.net/PSAT/142073
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/ZEgO697iX281PJwZWlDo4g~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRfO8P6P0Q8aHR0cHM6Ly9jb2xsZWdlcmVhZGluZXNzLmNvbGxlZ2Vib2FyZC5vcmcvcHNhdC1ubXNxdC1wc2F0LTEwVwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAAHqQWl3qpU-KUhdwYXVsYWluY2hlc0Bjb21jYXN0Lm5ldFgEAAAAAQ~~


Advanced Placement Courses 

Major changes are occurring this year with AP. Starting in 2019-20 schools will implement

new annual processes and have access to new classroom resources and supports. AP Exams

will be ordered in the fall (2019) via a new registration and ordering system.

The fee for each AP Exam your student will take this year has not changed from last year and

is $94 if ordered and paid for by November 7. It is important that you order by November

7, as exams that are ordered late between November 15 and March 13 incur an extra $40

late fee ($94+$40 fee). The ordering deadline for second semester only courses will be

March 13, 2020. Students will be committing to take the exam during their AP classes during

the week of October 7-11th through the College Board website. Payment will be handled

through Total Registration and must be paid by November 7th to avoid late fees. 

If you have any questions regarding Advanced Placement, please contact School

Counselor/AP Coordinator Mr. Tim McGrath at tim_mcgrath@glenbard.org or Ms. Jennifer

Pacheco at jennifer_pacheco@glenbard.org.  

Click here for the 2020 AP Exam Dates

Homecoming

Homecoming Week is almost here! We are excited about our upcoming
Homecoming events. Please encourage your students to join us for all of the
festivities. We enjoy reconnecting with all of our alumni at the Homecoming
Football game and it’s a joy to help create new memories with our current

students. We remind all of our students that we want them to have fun, but more
importantly, we want them to be respectful, responsible, and safe.

HALLWAYS

mailto:tim_mcgrath@glenbard.org
mailto:jennifer_pacheco@glenbard.org
https://apcentral.collegeboard.org/courses/exam-dates-and-fees/exam-dates-2020


Hallway decorating will take place after school on Friday September 20th.
   Freshmen:  90's  

   Sophomores :  80's   

   Juniors :  70's   

   Seniors :  20's   

SPIRIT DAYS

Monday 9/23:

Color Day

   Freshman:      Blue

  Sophomore:     Red

Juniors :    White

Seniors :  B lack  

Tuesday 9/24:
Jersey Day

Wear you favorite team jersey!

Wednesday 9/25:

Age Day

   Freshmen:  Baby  

   Sophomores :  Lit t le Kids     

  Juniors :  Adults  

 Seniors :  Seniors 

Staf f :  Teenagers  

Thursday 9/26:

Dress like your hallway
   Freshman:  90's  

   Sophomores :  80's   

   Juniors :  70's   

   Seniors :  20's   

    

Friday 9/27:

Beach Day

Wear your favori te board shorts, beachy t-shirts, and fl ip flops. 

Dress code does apply during Spirit Week. Please keep this in
mind while students are putting outfits together for this fun

week.



Direct from the Deans

We encourage our students to get involved in the many different
Homecoming Activities. The week culminates with the tradition of

the Homecoming Dance. Below are several reminders in the
hopes that the students are safe and have fantastic evening.

 
Homecoming Dance Reminders

Date: The 2019 Homecoming Dance is on Saturday evening,
9/28/19.

Tickets: Tickets will be sold in the Raider Hub before and after
school, and during lunch periods, the week of 9/16/19 through
Friday, 9/27/19. The price is $30/ticket. Tickets will also be sold

at the door, for Glenbard South students only, at a price of
$35/ticket.

Guest Pass: A Guest Pass for the Homecoming Dance must be
completed prior to purchasing the ticket. Guests must be under
21 years old and have either a current high school ID or driver’s
license. The completed “Guest Pass” should be turned in to the

Student Services office.

Students must arrive within 30 minutes of the start of the dance
and can depart within the 30 minutes of the conclusion of the

dance. (7:00pm-10:00pm)

PBIS



The goal of PBIS at Glenbard South continues to be to help create a positive school

climate, in which students learn and grow. School climate has bearing on attendance
rates, academic achievement, and graduation rates. In addition, students in a positive

school climate are more likely to have higher test scores and greater academic
success. Furthermore, positive school climate helps students to develop the social

and emotional skills they will need to become productive members of society.
 

Students at South will continue to be acknowledged for exhibiting Raider Pride with the
use of Raider Rewards. These rewards can be placed in the raffle boxes and winners
are pulled weekly. Right now, the PBIS Team is busy planning the Back to School Kick

off Assembly which will take place on Friday, August 30th. Our main focus for the
month of September and October will be Self-management. The SEL Competency of
Self-Management is important to focus on to help our students better regulate one’s
emotions, thoughts, and behaviors in different situations. Students learn to effectively
manage stress, control impulses, and motivate themselves to set and work towards

personal and academic goals.
 

We look forward to a great year and are planning a lot of fun activities for our students!

Athletic Announcements

Raider Pride Night

Be sure to join us on Friday, September 13th as we celebrate Raider Pride Night at our

home football game vs Bartlett. Game time is 7:30PM. Students from District 89, District

44, St. James, St. John's and our other sender schools will receive free admission if they

wear either Raider spirit wear or spirit wear from their school. All students must be

accompanied by a parent. Students are asked to arrive by 6:45PM to begin lining the

field as we form a tunnel to welcome the varsity football team onto the field. There will

http://www.schoolclimate.org/climate/
https://phys.org/news/2016-11-positive-school-climates-narrow-gaps.html


be raffles for the students in attendance as well.

Thank You

A big thank you goes out to the Raider community for its support of another great Blue

White Night. We had great weather last Friday, great performances by all of our

students involved, and great fan support. It was a great way to kickoff the year and gives

us a lot to be excited about.

Directory Spot

Glenbard South High School is excited to announce that we are
continuing implementation of the app, Directory Spot, for our

School Directory. If you do not wish to have your family
information published please Opt Out by sending an email to

maria_mazza@glenbard.org by September 13, 2019. Subject line
should read: "Directory Spot opt out."

In the body of the email please include your student's name and
school ID#.

BOOSTERS





Parent Events

Glenbard South Boosters hosted their first
social event of the school year. Over 120

parents attended the Welcome Back Luau
on Aug. 16th. Don't miss the Fall Social

event on Nov. 8th. More details to follow.

Counseling Corner

Looking for a Job or Volunteering Opportunities?

Welcome Back! Did you know our school maintains a job board for students? Please

check it out to see the latest in job postings, volunteering, internships, and pertinent

articles related to securing a job. On Schoology, go to Groups, Join and put in this



access code 5959J-ZQD77 to join Part-Time Jobs/Volunteering and Internship

Opportunities. Mrs. Lange is available to help with job applications, resume writing and

any general job hunting questions. If you have a question or need any help, please

come see Mrs. Lange in the library.

College and Career Resource Center

College recruitment season is upon us, and Glenbard South has over 100 universities

and military recruiters who have already scheduled visits at our school. All junior and

senior students are eligible to attend college visits at school. This is an excellent

opportunity for students to meet college admission representatives and learn more

about their options for education and training after graduation. These representatives

are the same ones who will be reviewing each college application, and taking the time

to attend a visit can show your interest. Please see our list of upcoming college and

military visits and encourage your students to sign up in Naviance. This list will be

updated weekly on Wednesdays, so stop back frequently to see who is coming and

sign up! If a college or military branch is not listed, please contact Anne Lange, and

we can reach out to that representative to schedule a visit.

College Visits 2019-2020 Date Listing

College Visits 2019-2020 Alpha Listing

Mentor Day

Juniors will also have an opportunity to sign up for our Rotary Mentor Day this fall. This

is a long-standing partnership with the Glen Ellyn Rotary Club where students are

selected to shadow a professional in a field they are interested in pursuing. Surveys

will be sent out after Labor Day. 

Dr. D's Musical Notes

Football Game Performance Procedure – Friday Nights

This assumes that the game starts on time. Sometimes the

sophomore football game runs a little late causing a delay to the

varsity football game. We adjust accordingly.

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1AbUtrgUK1-edvJjJdkl8Q4zSUGTm0fqkHHqW9E_MQxU/edit#gid=0
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1pOZMi5LDeFoSohXo6i8QUIKAmD-Js1Gig9ajoZGcpC4/edit#gid=0


5:25 Report to Band Room wearing your band shoes, black socks, a

tee shirt, and light shorts to go under uniform pants. You must

wear a shirt! Be on time. You may need to leave practice early to

get here on time. Band Performance trumps athletic

practice. Athletic Meet/Match/Game trumps band practice. 

5:35 Band Rehearsal Outside on Practice Field.

6:45 Rehearsal Ends –Pass Out Uniforms – Get Dressed

7:00 Everyone is lined up outside the band room and is ready to

go.

7:05 Drumline leads the football team over to the field with a

cadence (RUN back to band)

7:10 Band goes to field in snake line

7:15 Pregame parade march around field

7:20 Pregame Track Concert – play 2 or 3 tunes and School Song

7:25 Pregame Show – School Song and Star Spangled Banner

7:30 Football Game Starts, Band Files into sideline bleachers,

Cheer Loudly for the Team.

8:30-8:45 Approximate start time of Halftime

Third quarter is off for the band. Back to play between quarters –

ON TIME!

9:30-10:00 Approximate time game is over. MARCH back to the

band room. All equipment and uniforms get put away before we

leave.

2019-2020 Theatre Productions

The Little Mermaid,
November 21-23 at 7:30pm and November 23

at 12pm 
Ariel, King Triton's youngest daughter, wishes to

pursue the human Prince Eric in the world above, bargaining
with the evil sea witch, Ursula, to trade her tail for legs. But the

bargain is not what it seems, and Ariel needs the help of her
colorful friends, Flounder the fish, Scuttle the seagull and

Sebastian the crab to restore order under the sea.With music by
eight-time Academy Award winner, Alan Menken, lyrics by

Howard Ashman and Glenn Slater and a compelling book by
Doug Wright, this fishy fable will capture your heart with its



irresistible songs, including "Under the Sea," "Kiss the Girl" and
"Part of Your World."

Eurydice by Sarah Ruhl,
February 6-8 at 7:30pm 

In Eurydice, Sarah Ruhl reimagines the classic
myth of Orpheus through the eyes of its heroine.
Dying too young on her wedding day, Eurydice

must journey to the underworld, where she
reunites with her father and struggles to remember

her lost love. With contemporary characters,
ingenious plot twists, and breathtaking visual

effects, the play is a fresh look at a timeless love
story.

Miss Holmes by Christopher M. Walsh,
April 30 & May 1-2 at 7:30pm

 When an anonymous note sends a newlywed wife
looking for help, Miss Sherlock Holmes and Dr.
Dorothy Watson work together to uncover the
secrets surrounding a corrupt police inspector

whose wives have a habit of turning up dead. But
this Holmes and Watson face far greater challenges

than bringing the cunning criminal to justice. In a
time and place where gender roles are rigidly
defined, these unconventional women dare to

challenge societal norms by providing an unusual,
but necessary, service.

Profile of a Graduate key component of our work

Collaboration a key competency in our Profile of a
Graduate

Recently, we launched our Profile of a Graduate – a
multi-faceted transformative movement that

underscores six key competencies that we want every
graduate to embody. Each competency is

accompanied by descriptions of that particular attribute.



The descriptions were developed by department chairs from each of our
schools, along with school and district administrators. We worked
through several iterations and used resources from EdLeader21, a

national network of educators implementing competencies into their
systems.

Our Profile of a Graduate includes the following competencies:

A Glenbard Graduate:
●     Collaborates

●     Communicates
●     Thinks Critically

●     Embraces Diversity
●     Creates

●     Is Self-Empowered

In each month’s newsletter, we will look at the descriptions that
correspond to each competency. Today, let’s look at the descriptions that

accompany collaborates:
·     Inspires and motivates others toward a common purpose

·     Takes responsibility for self and team through shared, focused
leadership

·     Receives, provides and learns from constructive feedback
·     Values and understands mutual accountability to the mission

·     Optimizes digital tools to learn and grow with others
·     Is generous in sharing ideas with others

Think about the people you work with – aren’t the above descriptions
what you seek in coworkers, leaders and job applicants? Aren’t they also

the qualities you appreciate about those you volunteer with in parent
organizations, service clubs and charitable organizations? These are the

qualities our talented faculty and staff will help our students develop in
high school and carry with them throughout life.

Next steps include defining a greater purpose in curriculum and



assessment outcomes and refining competency descriptors by subject
area.

The job market is constantly changing. It’s critical that we equip our
students with an array of skills, including collaboration, so they are

prepared for whatever path they follow in the future.

Our Profile of a Graduate gives us a vision for what each student needs to
be successful in life and guides our work to advance how we prepare
students for college, careers and life. Learn more about our Profile of a

Graduate at here.

Glenbard Parent Series

https://www.glenbard87.org/profile-of-a-graduate/



